
  

 
 

 

 

 

Newsletter Term 4 Week 1 10th October 2024 

Templestowe Heights Primary School Values 
 

Persistence       Respect       Courage        Responsibility 

       “Inspiring learners for life” 

Welcome back to Term 4 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Welcome Back!  

On Monday morning it was a pleasing sight to see students, parents and carers eagerly waiting 
outside the school buildings for the bell to ring to enter their classrooms. Walking through 
classrooms, I enjoyed seeing everyone (except for Sydney Swans and Melbourne Storm 
supporters) looking refreshed and happy to be back. 

We would like to welcome our new education support staff member Jun, who will be working with 
students in Years 1-4. Asyiah also commences with us as a new student in 4RR. Lastly, we also have another new 
student in 3EJ, which is four-legged and named Moana, who has also commenced. Moana is a puppy learning to 
be a Guide Dog, and you can read more about this further on in the newsletter. 

2025 Class Formations 

Planning is well underway for 2025 (can you believe it is already term 4?). As part of our Class Formation Policy, 
teachers will facilitate a process where we ask all children to list five friends. We guarantee that every child will 
have at least one of those five friends in their class for the following year. As part of this process we provide 
families the opportunity to make requests for 2025 class placements. Requests may relate to friendship 
concerns, learning issues or family matters. All requests must be directed, via email, to the Principal at 
templestowe.heights.ps@education.vic.gov.au by Friday 25th October. Requests cannot be made for children 
to be placed with a particular child or teacher. 

Channel 7 Visit 

On Monday Channel 7 visited THPS to learn more about our teaching and 
learning model and La Trobe University’s Momentum Schools Project. 
For the past three years, we have shifted the way we teach in classrooms 
to an explicit approach, grounded in the science of learning. We now have 
a greater understanding of how we learn best, which means we can teach 
more effectively. The way we teach is now influenced by making sure we 
consider the load on children’s working memory and ensuring they are 
focused to move their new skill or knowledge from their working memory 
into their long-term memory. We consider the end goal of what we want 
children to learn, break it down into small steps and then introduce the information sequentially, making sure 
children have learnt the previous step before moving on.  

As part of the Victorian Government’s mandate, all schools must move towards an explicit teaching approach 
(as well as 30 minutes a day of phonics) within three years. We will be a host school for La Trobe University’s 
Momentum Schools Project, supporting schools across the state in adopting this new explicit approach. Thank 
you to our School Council President Kai Robotham as well as Year 1 leader Reannan Rossi and the children of 
1RR for showing our Channel 7 Reporter Jackie Quist their amazing phonological knowledge and skills. Keep 
watching the Channel 7 news, we were told it will be on at some stage this week! 

9850 1796 
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Building Works Over the Break 

Over the term break we undertook building works to enhance our school. We refined our main meeting room with 
cabinetry and established an additional front office. We relocated 5KW’s airlock sealed doors to block out the 
sound that seemed to always pass down the corridor into the classroom. 9 new split systems were installed 
ensuring all classrooms now have effective heating and cooling. Lastly, we extended the floor space of the library 
that will now create a new study centre complete with tables and chairs. A massive thank you to Andrew Veal for 
his project-managing expertise throughout the holidays, ensuring the school continues to look so impressive. 

 
Core Knowledge in Action! 

As part of the year 6s rich literature studies, they are currently reading the novel The Blackbird Girls, by Anne 
Blankman. Set in 1986, during the Chernobyl nuclear reactor disaster, the backfilling of knowledge is required so 
students can gain a deeper understanding and make connections to what they are reading. Building 
understandings about capitalism, communism and socialism through general knowledge lessons, it has been 
fascinating to hear what the students think about these political and economic systems, as stated by Johnny in 
6CS: Capitalism is a much better form of government than communism or socialism. Regardless of country 
status, capitalism promotes productive behaviour and aims to benefit people who contribute to society. While 
communism aims to give power to the people and socialism aims for overall equality in society, of which end up 
mostly corrupt, capitalism strives to create a better, more prosperous community. 

Rhys Coulson  
Principal 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2024 

Term 3 2024 
Monday 7th October Term 4 begins 

Thursday 10th October Division Athletics 

Friday 11th October Foundation to Year 2 Circus Skills 
Year 5 & 6 Round Robin Volleyball (selected students only) 

Monday 14th October Year 6 Graduation Photo 9.00am 

Wednesday 16th October Year 5 & 6 Round Robin Basketball (selected students only) 

Friday 18th October  Foundation to Year 2 Circus Skills 
Fun Food Day - ORDER CLOSE TODAY  

Wednesday 23rd October  Year 3 – Online Safety Workshop 

Friday 25th October Foundation to Year 2 Circus Skills 

Tuesday 29th October Fun Food Day 

Friday 1st November Foundation to Year 2 Circus Skills 

Monday 4th November Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 5th November  Melbourne Cup Public Hoilday 

Friday 8th November Foundation to Year 2 Circus Skills Performance 
Year 4 Scienceworks Excursion 



 

FROM THE OFFICE  
Fun Food Day 
On Tuesday 29th October we are having a special lunch day.  All orders need to be returned with payment by 
Friday 18th October to allow our Parents and Friends time to purchase the food items and prepare for the day. 
Order form will come home with your child today. 

No late orders can be accepted. 
Second Hand Uniform Shop 
Our second-hand uniform shop is closed this week due to renovations and will reopen again from next week 
every afternoon from 3pm to 3.45pm. All tops and dresses $5, all bottoms $2, School bags, hats and satchels 
$5.  
Change of Clothes 
We have a limited supply of uniform items to loan to students with muddy or soiled  clothing, so we would suggest 
putting some spare clothes in your child’s school bag in case of emergency. Underwear, shorts, tracksuit pants 
and socks are in particularly high demand! A reminder to ensure that any clothes your child wears or brings to 
school are clearly labelled with your child’s name so that we can avoid items getting lost. 
If your child has borrowed clothes from the school recently, can you please ensure they are washed and returned 
to the office ASAP (excluding underwear). 
School Start Bonus 
As shared with you previously, parents and carers of every child enrolled in a Victorian government school in 2025 
will receive the one-off School Saving Bonus $400 support. 

In the coming months, the Department of Education will send you 2 email communications for each of your 
children enrolled in Victorian government schools. 

By Friday 18 October 2024, please ensure that your child’s 2025 enrolment is completed and that your contact 
information is up to date. 

The 2 emails from the Department of Education will: 

1. Confirm your email address between mid-October and late-November. 

2. Provide you with your unique $400 School Saving Bonus code by the end of November. 

If you do not receive a confirmation email from the department by late-November, please check your spam or 
junk folders and contact the office if needed. 

You can read more about the School Saving Bonus on the Department of Education website, with key information 
now available in 14 different languages. 

  

Wednesday 20th November Year 2 Melbourne Zoo Excursion 

Mon 25th to Fri 29th November Year 3 and 4 Swimming Program 

Mon 2nd to Fri 6th December Year 5, 6 and Foundation Swimming program 

Mon 9th to Fri 13th December Year 1 and 2 Swimming Program 

Wednesday 18th December Year 6 Big Day Out 

Thursday 19th December Graduation rehersal and lunch – Students Only 
Graduation Ceremony in the Evening – Families Welcome 

Friday 20th December Last day of Term 4 – Students Dismissed 1.30pm 

PUPIL FREE DAYS 
Monday 4th November 

2024 TERM DATES 

Term 4 Ends – Friday 20th December 1.30pm Dismissal 



GUIDE DOGS PUP NEWS 
Hallo everyone! 

I am pleased to say that, with the support of Mr. Coulson and THPS, 
I am raising yet another pup for Guide Dogs Victoria (GDV). 

Moana is the ninth pup that I have raised for GDV. She is five months 
old, very sweet, wanting to please, full of the joy of life and with a 
little bit of puppy-craziness thrown in for good measure. She is the 
great-granddaughter 4-times down the line of Odette, who I raised 
about eight years ago.  

The students in 3EJ are fantastic, being calm and sensible around the 
pup. One-by-one, everyone will have a pat and a play with Moana. 
At the moment, she is learning her way around and about how 
things work at school. All the people! The music! The bells! Oh! And 
the sounds of children playing! And the chickens! And the space! So 
much for a pup to take in! You will see us around in the yard. 

Kind regards to all, 
Liz James     

THE ARTROOM NEEDS YOUR HELP ASAP! 
We need to collect 60 large tins  
(800g size).  
And 30 large yoghurt contains  
(900g-1kg size). 
Please make sure these are clean before 
donating to the box at the office.  
Thank you - Tania & Cecile 

  

  



  



 

Term 4 Events: 

We hope everyone is well rested from the school holidays and is ready for a fun-filled term 4.  

It has been so nice to have the sun shining for our first week back! So P&F have decided that means its BBQ 
weather!! And on Tuesday 29th October will be putting on a BBQ lunch for everyone. (please note, we have 
tried to cater for all dietary requirements – forms have more detail regarding options).  

The lunch order will include: a sausage in bread roll, a golden circle juice box and a large chocolate freckle – 
all for $5.00!  

Forms will be going out today/tomorrow.  

We will be looking for some helpers on the day and will send out a link to volunteer next week, however if you 
are super keen, please email us at thpspaf@gmail.com  

Other events to come WATCH THIS SPACE: 

Christmas Carols zooper doper and drinks stall   

Christmas raffle  

 

Pancake Parlour School Rewards is BACK!  

Help support THPS with PANCAKES!!! 
 
Simply download The Pancake Parlour app, follow the prompts to join the school rewards program Or click 

on this link https://www.pancakeparlour.com.au/school-rewards-join-an-existing-school 
 
Every time you dine at the Pancake Parlour show them your barcode in the app and THPS will gain the 
points, which turn into great prizes for the school, such as guest speakers, vouchers and cash.  

Want the Entertainment book?? THPS - Entertainment link 

THPS Parents & Friends Community Facebook page 
 

Don’t forget to join the THPS Parents & Friends closed Facebook group by scanning the QR Code 

or by searching for the THPS Parents & Friends Community group.  The joining process includes a 

few simple questions to answer.  

 

The Facebook group is a great way to stay up to date with all that is happening socially at school. 

 

Working With Children Check (WWCC)  

A WWCC can be applied for free of charge by scanning the QR Code or online at 
https://wwcv.auspost.com.au/ 

A current WWCC is essential, and a copy will need to be supplied to the office 

 

  

Parents and friend Team  

Need to contact us? thpspaf@gmail.com  
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https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsubscribe.entertainment.com.au%2Ffundraiser%2F186857h&data=05%7C02%7CLauren.Brown%40mmsg.com.au%7C0152a981521b4829739308dc6fda0d1f%7Ca7886ee54e1e45d48781f8be94a82f0f%7C0%7C0%7C638508229535977737%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SNobOPPjjN9iV8NqeoDv3c6qacl9oFuR9J0WWz1KNok%3D&reserved=0
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

  

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   



 



 
 
Department of Education and Training does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser. No responsibility is accepted by the 
DET for the accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them. This school is in line with the DET Policy.      


